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Blue Earth Awarded $220,000 to Remodel Building and Purchase Equipment for Little Luke’s Early Learning Center
Little Luke’s new building will be located in Faribault County Ag Center
BLUE EARTH, Minn., June 11 – Little Luke’s Childcare Center and Preschool soon will have a new home thanks in part to a $50,000 grant and $180,000 low-interest loan from the U.S. Department of Agriculture’s Rural Development program. A check presentation event will be held at 11 a.m. on Wednesday, June 11 at the future site of the center at 415 South Grove St.
“Quality child care drives economic development and creates jobs in rural areas,” said Steve Wenzel, State Director of Rural Development in Minnesota. “We carry out President Bush’s vision of a strong rural America by financing projects like Little Luke’s as well as other infrastructure and economic development projects in rural areas.”

Blue Earth will use the loan to rehabilitate a building located in the Faribault County Ag Center donated by the Buccaneer Investment Corporation. The city will lease the building to Little Luke’s, allowing the early learning center to accommodate at least an additional 21 children, ranging from six weeks to six years of age.  The new building will be 10,200 square feet, compared to 2,700 square feet at its current location on the St. Luke’s campus in Blue Earth. The grant will be used to purchase equipment for the center.
“Blue Earth is a city that encourages early education in our young community members,” said Little Luke’s Coordinator Lynn Anderson. “This new early learning center will fill the need to expand an existing program into the availability for those with early childhood education in mind. We have outgrown our current site and are looking forward for more space to learn and grow.”
The new building is targeted to open in August while the old space will be converted into additional office space and a board room. In addition to the Rural Development funds, Child Care Resource & Referral awarded a $4,500 grant to purchase equipment needed for the additional enrollment. The Blue Earth Area Early Childhood Initiative, under the Southwest Minnesota Initiative Foundation, contributed funds to expand the Lending Library and for large muscle equipment for the new indoor play-space.
“The scarcity of available quality early child care in the community has been an issue with attracting and retaining working parents with young families,” said Blue Earth Mayor Rob Hammond. “The new facility will meet the current demand and also provides opportunity for future expansion. Therefore, the project will enhance the recruitment of a young quality workforce that is critically important for local employers.”
USDA Rural Development has invested almost $4 billion throughout rural Minnesota since 2001. For more information, visit www.rurdev.usda.gov/mn, or call the local office in Austin at (507) 437-8247, ext. 4.[image: image1.png]USDA mamia
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“USDA is an equal opportunity provider, employer and lender.”

To file a complaint of discrimination write USDA, Director, Office of Civil Rights, Room 326-W, Whitten Building, 14th and 

Independence Avenue, SW, Washington, DC 20250-9410 or call (202) 720-5964 (voice or TDD).
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